AMERICAN									
SOCIETY OF									
ADLERIAN			£ _				ain	60000	
PSYCHOLOGY	-	 	N	E	W	5	5	T	R

MAY, 1975

THE PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

Dear Friends,

As I was saying, no matter how bleak February is, May finally comes. Regular readers of this space will have noticed that I was unable to compose letters for the March and April issues. Chicago had its worst snowstorm of the winter on April 4, and somehow my "februaries" just kept going right into the first weeks of Spring. Also, I kept hoping that Gene McClory and I would be able to announce that we had found someone to take on the job of Executive Secretary for ASAP. But until now, that was not possible. The process of searching for someone, as is often the case in efforts of this kind, was not at all encouraging until the end. Badly-typed resumes with words misspelled, from people claiming to be able to type and to spell, are somehow dispiriting to read.

Now comes Neva Hefner to save us from all that. After a number of years in which her full-time employment was the job of raising three school-age children, she is returning to the kind of secretarial and administrative work for which she is very well prepared by education, experience, and temperament (if there is such a word as temperament among Adlerians). Until the time of the Annual Meeting in New York, she will be serving the Society as an assistant to Gene McClory, and from the time of the Annual Meeting she will be serving as his successor and our first "full-time" Executive Secretary. The word "full-time" is, of course, still descriptive of a half-time job, since that is the most which the Society can afford to offer her at this time. With the prospect of our continuing growth and a continuing increase in her responsibilities, we hope to see this position develop into a truly full-time occupation for Neva.

So, to a line of succession that includes Meg Goldman, Ruth Katz, Sue Blons, Reba McCoy, Maria Pappas, and Eugene McClory, who all served in helping to draw the affairs of the Society into a manageable condition, and who must often have felt discouraged and frustrated by the meager finances available to support their dedicated efforts, we have added the name of an Executive Secretary who will be able to continue the development of a truly effective Central Office for the affairs of our Society. It is possible for us to take this new step with Neva only because of the excellent way in which Gene McClory built on the work of his predecessors in establishing that Central Office in a spirit of cooperation, combined with clear-headed administrative skill and attention to every detail.

As I conclude my three years of serving as President of the Society, and write the last of these "Presidential Letters," I salute you all for the work that you have done during these years in transforming ASAP into a new kind of association. The elimination of invidious comparisons between classes of members; the creation of voting regions to assure widespread representation in the Delegate Assembly; the continuation of the JOURNAL OF INDIVIDUAL PSYCHOLOGY under new editorial management; the exchange of news, information, and encouragement through this NEWSLETTER; and the services available through the Central Office to inquirers and members alike have all combined to make a new chapter of growth possible for the Individual Psychology movement in North America.

Speaking personally, the most satisfying result of all our efforts is the involvement of a whole new generation of younger Adlerians, actively committed to the application of Adler's work to the life of the human community. There is still much to be done. We are still tiny, and our name is not well known. But the signs indicate that we are capable of doing much more, and that we intend to do it.

Cordially,

Robert L. Powers

President

OF GENERAL INTEREST

PSYCHOLOGIST AVAILABLE

M.A. 10 years experience: 3 years mental health setting and 7 years certified school psychologist. Registered Illinois. Training at Adler Institute, Chicago. Employment in either area of experience or related field. Chicago area or will relocate. Contact Karl Burkholder, 744 W. Madison Avenue, Belvidere, Illinois 61008 (815) 544-3554.

INFORMATION WANTED

John F. Taylor, clinical psychologist of the Marion County Community Mental Health Program, Oregon, has a special problem and asks, "Is there, and where can I get a Spanish edition of Children: The Challenge to use with the Spanish speaking parents in the Woodburn area?" If anyone has information on this, please write to Eva and Maurice Bullard, Co-Editors of the OSIP Newsletter, 1320 N.W. 13th Street, Corvallis, Oregon 97330.

Sara K. Wildeboer, who has two Children: The Challenge parent study groups going, has requested information on tapes, films, filmstrips, etc. which would be good for breaking the routine of study and discussion. If anyone has used any audio-visual aid which has been helpful or has tried any other technique, please send the information to Sara K. Wildeboer, Hartsville Jr. High School, Carolina Ave., Hartsville, S.C. 29550.

RATIONAL PSYCHOTHERAPY CONFERENCE

The First National Conference on Rational Psychotherapy is scheduled for Friday, June 6 through Sunday, June 8, 1975 at the Lewis University School of Law, Glen Ellyn, Illinois (about 35 minutes away from Chicago's O'Hare Airport). It features leading specialists from across the country and a program of exciting and unique experiences including: marital and sexual therapy; rational encounter techniques; RET in the classroom; treatment of depression; latest cognitive-behavioral research; rational assertiveness training; working with adolescents and much more. For further information, write to: Institute for Advanced Study in Rational Psychotherapy, 45 East 65th Street, New York, N.Y. 10021.

AUTHOR-TITLE INDEX COMPLETED

The Author-Title Index for the <u>Internationale Zeitschrift für IP.</u>, 1914-1951 has been completed by <u>Paul J. Kahn</u> and submitted to the "Deutsche Gesellschaft" for their adoption. Copies may be obtained by writing Mr. Kahn, Box 11365, Palo Alto, California 94306.

BOOK REVIEW

(The following book review was published in "American Montessori Society News" Vol. 5 No. 4, 1974.)

CHILD GUIDANCE AND EDUCATION - Rudolf Dreikurs, M.D., Alfred Adler Institute, Chicago. The late Dr. Dreikurs, twice an invited speaker at AMS Seminar/Conferences, was highly regarded by many Montessori teachers. Numbers of them attended his workshops at the Alfred Adler Institute and this newly published volume of his collected papers will be welcomed.

Dr. Dreikurs'ideas on classroom management and discipline, held particular appeal for Montessorians, and his ideas have been the basis for AMS Teacher Section workshops and parent education programs.

Twenty-one papers, deliberately unrevised, published from 1950 to 1968 are included in the compilation. Unlike many books and papers written by psychologists, this one is distinguished by a lack of obscure, technical language, and is illustrated with many interesting cases.

(The book is available from the AAI of Chicago, 110 S. Dearborn, Chicago, Ill. 60603)

NEWSNOTES:

REGION I--FAR WEST

The following appeared in the recent BCAAP Newsletter--"In the second Region I Newsletter, in which Co-Chairpersons Kendall and Millman Stambaugh collated the responses of ASAP Region I members, many worthwhile suggestions were made for consideration at the New York Convention in May. All those who attend from our region will meet to consider these items. What do you think about some of them?

- "1. That we discuss the possibility of a regional conference which with the accompanying fellowship and sharing may be important for the growth of our region.
- "2. That the representatives of the organizations which are affiliated with ASAP meet to brainstorm ways of cooperating together and of functioning in a more active way together in the national organization. The affiliates are: Western Institute for Research and Training in Humanics Berkeley, California; Adlerian Society of Human Relations; B.C. Association of Adlerian Psychology; Oregon Society of Individual Society.
 - "3. That we identify and make use of our regional resources."

CALIFORNIA

Rosemead -- Richard Kopp is conducting a Parent Study Group Leader Training Seminar for ten paraprofessionals and professionals. The participants include two counselors, a minister, a PTA Council president, four community aids and a Community Involvement Coordinator. For more information contact: Peter Krones, Ph.D., Ingleside Mental Health Center, 7500 Hellman Ave., P.O. Box 1098, Rosemead, California.

NEWSNOTES -- Region I, California (cont'd)

El Monte -- Richard Kopp has trained ten members of the counseling staff of Mid-Valley Community Mental Health Council to lead parent study groups. Currently, three groups are running, utilizing video and audio tapes developed to help serve a basically non-reading population. An expanded program is planned covering all five cities that Mid-Valley serves (Duarte, Baldwin Park, Bradbury, El Monte and South El Monte). For more information contact: Richard Kopp, Assistant Director of Training and Supervision, Mid-Valley Community Mental Health Council, P.O. Box 414, Duarte, Calif. 91010.

Los Angeles -- The Center for the Improvement of Child Caring and UCLA Extension are co-sponsoring a course entitled "Parenting in Contemporary Society" to meet on June 20 and 21. The speakers are Kerby T. Alvy, Richard Kopp (discussing the Adlerian view), Thomas Gordon (presenting the Parent Effectiveness Training approach), and Paul Clement (presenting the behaviorist approach). For further information contact: Kerby T. Alvy, Executive Director, Center for the Improvement of Child Caring, P.O. Box 74401, Los Angeles 90004.

The California Adlerian Society will sponsor a workshop on Saturday, May 17 from 1:00 to 5:00 p.m. Richard Kopp will conduct the workshop in Basic Concepts of Adlerian Psychology, to be held at the California School of Professional Psychology, 3755 Beverly Blvd., Los Angeles 90004. Members \$5, students \$5, non-members \$8. For more information contact: Michelle Sullivan, 418 San Bernadino, Newport Beach, Calif. 92660. Telephone (714) 642-7358.

Huntington Beach -- The Family Study Group of Orange County will have Richard Kopp speak to their membership on Saturday, May 10 at 9:30 a.m.

Berkeley -- The Western Institute for Research and Training in Humanics completed its Spring Quarter 1975 on April 29. Enrollment and enthusiasm both have been increasing. Teaching and other activities will resume in Berkeley October 1, 1975.

WIRTH Argelès Summer Seminar will take place from August 2-15 and all through July and August individual and group training sessions will take place at Les Templiers A 20, 82 Bld. de la Mer, 66700 Argelès-sur-Mer Plage, France.

Lucy Ackerknecht will lecture and train in Germany during May and June. She lectured at the Danville School District and spoke to the California Society of Adlerian Psychology in February.

Kathy Czesak is conducting a Parent Study Group at the Berkeley Montessori School.

Loren Grey demonstrated a Family Education and Counseling Session at WIRTH. Lucy

Ackerknecht reports that WIRTH members are happy about the growing contacts and interchanges of California Adlerian organizations.

Redwood Empire Adlerian Society -- CONGRATULATIONS on publication of the REAS first quarterly newsletter. The co-chairpersons issued an invitation for individuals in their area to join the REAS and to contact them for further information: Roberta Knuth, 3260 Linwood Ave., Santa Rosa, Calif. 95404; or Lynn Lott, 2807 Yulupa, #36, Santa Rosa, Calif. 95405.

The first meeting of the REAS was held on April 9 with <u>Lucy Ackerknecht</u> demonstrating the use of Adlerian techniques in family and marriage counseling by use of a live demonstration with a volunteer family.

NEWSNOTES -- Region I, California (cont'd)

Newsletter -- Loren Grey has taken over the writing of the Newsletter for the California Adlerian Society. His first edition was to be published May I and he hopes to put out at least two or three editions a year. He asks that organized groups in California designate someone to gather any significant information about activities of Adlerians to forward to him. His address: 4417 Coloma Ave., Woodland Hills, Calif. 91364.

OREGON

Eugene -- The Spring Conference of the Oregon Society of Individual Psychology was held April 25-26 in Eugene. Mrs. Miriam L. Pew presented discussions and demonstrations in the areas of marriage counseling and alienated adolescent group discussion. She also described attitudes, reactions and changes she observed in prisoners as she sat face to face with them in group discussions.

"Are You a Grumpy Parent," an excellent brochure written particularly for parents, describes the Community Parent-Teacher Education Center of University of Oregon. Counseling sessions are held each Saturday morning, 9:00 a.m. until noon at Condon Elementary School, 1787 Agate, Eugene. Phone 686-3418. Visitors are always welcome. Dr. Ray Lowe is coordinator of this program which he started many years ago.

Salem -- At least eight parent study groups have been meeting in the Salem area since the beginning of 1975.

Portland -- Miriam Pew worked with some of <u>Jewel Goddard's</u> staff in Portland on April 29, demonstrating what a family education center is like and having a discussion with staff members who represent a variety of people in the human services.

UTAH

Salt Lake City -- "Understanding the Problems of Death and Dying" is the theme for a conference sponsored by the Veterans Administration Regional Medical Education Center in Salt Lake City, May 19, 20 and 21, 1975. Kenneth F. Kopel is a speaker and panel member at the conference. Other Society members on the program as group leaders are Chaplain Peter T. Girardin and Walter E. O'Connell. For further information contact: Vaughn L. Pulsipher, Ph.D., Associate Director, Regional Medical Education Center (11 R), 500 Foothill Blvd., Salt Lake City, Utah 84113.

COLORADO

Boulder -- The Mountain Institute for Mankind is now in full swing with the following spring workshop schedule. The price includes transportation from Denver or Boulder, room, all meals plus use of a sauma, heated pool, horseback riding, hiking, trails etc.

May 2-4: Life Style Analysis \$75 per person

May 9-11: Mother's Get Away - \$75 per person, \$110 per couple

May 16-18: Leadership Training - \$75 per person

May 19-23: Making Your Life Your Own - \$220 per person

May 24-26: Why Not Together - A family experience - \$150 family of 4, \$25 each additional child

June 2-6: How to Get 8 Hours Work for 8 Hours Pay. Are You Getting It? Can You Afford Not To? - \$350 per person

June 9-13: Psychology for Everyday Living - \$220 per person, \$395 per couple

June 20-22: Understanding Your Children - \$75 per person, \$110 per couple

Please Contact: Mountain Institute for Mankind, Gold Hill, Boulder Colorado 80302.

NEWSNOTE -- Region I (cont'd)

WYOMING

Laramie -- The Adlerian-oriented Laramie Institute of Family Education (LIFE) is having a booth at a Health Fair in Laramie on May 10. They plan to display books, show the filmstrip, "Your Child and Discipline," provide "mini" consultation sessions, and distribute newspaper reprints about Dr. Dreikurs and his ideas about family education centers.

WASHINGTON

Mountlake Terrace -- WELCOME to a new Adlerian organization: The PUGET SOUND ADLERIAN SOCIETY (PSAS pronounced Pizzaz!). The group has been organized under the leadership of Bob Bradbury, Chuck Freeman, Jane Dignan, Wyn Carr Gleason, and William V. Kiskaddon to "provide opportunities for all interested persons to study and learn to apply the principles of Adlerian psychology, as developed by Alfred Adler and his successors, to all human relationships." On March 1, the PSAS was formally organized and over 50 people attended a workshop on "The Adlerian Concept of Lifestyle." The workshop incorporated lecture as well as a life style demonstration into a full day's activities. Those interested in more information can write to Bill Kiskaddon, 4404 - 242nd, S.W., Mountlake Terrace, Washington 98043.

The PSAS held its first Annual Meeting and Workshops on Saturday, April 19, in Seattle. The workshops were designed to show how the process of encouragement can be used in different areas of life to increase self-esteem and social interest and thus improve human relationships. Leaders included Robert D. Bradbury, Charles Freeman, Jane Dignan, Wyn Carr Gleason and William Kiskaddon.

Tacoma -- Dr. Harold Mosak demonstrated his versatility as a "supportive person" when he gave away the bride at the wedding of Wyn Alice Carr and John T. Gleason held in Tacoma at the Unity Center Church on Sunday, December 22, 1974. In her letter to us, Wyn reported that other Adlerians attending were Jane and George Dignan, who were also members of the wedding party; R. D. Bradbury; Donna Dickson; and Linda and Stephen Pollard. The ceremony was performed by the ministers: Philip and Mary Stovin.

Wyn has now resigned her position as Educational Specialist and is planning to become more actively involved in Adlerian organizational work. She is currently a member of the ASAP Education and Growth Committee.

BRITISH COLUMBIA

Vancouver -- Richard Kopp presented the introductory course in Individual Psychology (101) to a group of 35 people from British Columbia and the Puget Sound area. (Students may receive credit for the course through the AAI of Chicago). Rich also demonstrated two teaching methods he has developed for (1) deriving life-style convictions from early recollections, and (2) Intensive Therapeutic Interviewing.

The British Columbia Association of Adlerian Psychology presents Introduction to Individual Psychology (Part II) May 17, 18, 19, 1975. The instructor will be <u>Marvin Chernoff</u>. For further information, contact: BCAAP, P.O. Box 33823, Stn. "D", Vancouver, B.C. V6J 4L6 Canada.

University of British Columbia Counselling Department in cooperation with the Centre for Continuing Education are sponsoring two special summer programs with Achi Yotam of Israel. The first is "Classroom Management for Teachers" from July 2-8 and

NEWSNOTES -- Region I, Vancouver (cont'd)

the second is "Teacher Consultation and Family Education for Counsellors" from July 7-25. Pre-registration for both of these programs is required by June 13, 1975. For further information, contact: Centre for Continuing Education, University of British Columbia, Vancouver, B.C. V6T 1W5.

<u>Rillarney</u> -- Over 60 of the Killarney Secondary School staff of 104 are participating in groups which meet once a 7-day cycle or once a week. Eight of the eleven groups are focusing on the Democratic Model and its application to the classroom, two are devoted to Self Awareness and one to Parent-Child Relations.

<u>Clearbrook</u> -- Welcome to <u>Du-Fay Der</u> who is presently working as a psychologist and counsellor for the Fraser Valley Community College. Originally from Alberta, he trained in <u>Ray Lowe's</u> program at the University of Oregon and later with <u>Richard Kopp</u> in California.

ALBERTA

Edmonton -- David MacDougall, Assistant Director of Pupil Personnel Services in the Edmonton Catholic School District, reports that during the past 18 months over 500 parents have participated in study groups and approximately 40 parent leaders have emerged. By the fall all of them will be guiding study groups.

REGION II--MIDWEST

INDIANA

Fort Wayne-Three faculty members of the Alfred Adler Institute of Fort Wayne, Indiana recently taught an 8 week course at Purdue University, Fort Wayne, sponsored by the Mental Health Technology Program. The program was well received and filled to capacity. The course was titled "Introduction to Adlerian Psychology" and was designed to acquaint the students with various techniques utilized by Adlerians. A Life Style, a family counseling session, a psychiatric interview focusing on encouragement techniques were demonstrated.

ILLINOIS

Champaign -- Since mid-January, forty-five individuals and nine families participated in three Parent Study Groups and the Family Counseling Group, sponsored by the Family Education Association of Champaign County. Many of these parents expressed an interest in meeting to talk about concerns not directly related to child-rearing. Therefore, an Adult Counseling Group began April 10 to meet through April and May under the guidance of FEA Counselors Joyce Lohman and Eva Blum.

The Champaign School Board is looking for about 100 parents to work on 10 special committees to lay the groundwork for the middle school slated to begin in fall of 1977. The middle school will emphasize student oriented programs instead of the high-school stylized curriculum-oriented programs. The FEA suggests that this is an opportunity for "Adlerian input" and asked members to contact Dr. Turner at 337-3800.

Chicago -- The AAI of Chicago announces nine Summer Workshops. Four four-day workshops have been scheduled. Each of these is the equivalent of a course of one full quarter at AAI. Over the weekends, between the four-day workshops, Art Therapy

NEWSNOTES -- Region II, Chicago (cont'd)

and Psychodrama will be offered. Out of town AAI students will welcome this opportunity to take some courses not generally offered through Adlerian organizations elsewhere, and to complete them within a period of four days.

Two special workshops this Summer are "Adlerian Psychotherapy" (including demonstrations) with Mosak, O'Connell, Allen and Mozdzierz. This will immediately precede the APA Convention on August 29. The other special workshop is a two-day "Awareness Training Institute" with Raymond Corsini and Dorothy Peven (July 19-20). Corsini, a primary developer of ATI, describes it as "an exciting amalgam of ideas, exercises, procedures and self-revelatory activities designed to help the participants break up their old patterns of thinking, emoting and behaving, helping them to move rapidly toward behavioral and emotional changes....a jolting invitation to a creative new way of experiencing and actualizing oneself."

June	17-20	(303) Psychodynamics of Psychopathology III (the Psychoses) -
		Harold Mosak, Bernard Shulman, Dorothy Peven, Ronald Forgus
June	21	Art Therapy Workshop - Sadie Dreikurs
June	22	Psychodrama - Adaline Starr
June	23	Group Didactic Therapeutic Experience - Powers & Peven
July	19-20	Awareness Training Institute - Raymond Corsini, Dorothy Peven
Aug.	20-23	(334) Advanced Group Counseling - Staff
Aug.	24	Psychodrama - Adaline Starr
Aug.	25-28	(101) Introduction to Individual Psychology I - Heinz and
		Rowena Ansbacher
Aug.	29	Adlerian Psychotherapy - Harold Mosak, Walter O'Connell,
		Gerry Mozdzierz

In April, an evaluating team of the State Office of Education visited the Institute for further consideration of its petition for degree-granting authority (M.A. in Counseling Psychology). After a very encouraging discussion of the Institute and its program, the team said that its recommendation will be made to the Advisory Council on Degree-granting on June 2, and that the decision of the Office of Education will be made in June or July.

Tee Dreikurs' 75th birthday was celebrated by the Institute with a dinner in April at Sage's East Restaurant. An Art Therapy Scholarship was established in her honor by AAI, the Rudolf Dreikurs Unit of FEA and her many friends.

MISSOURI

Midwest Society of Individual Psychology -- Fourteen parents are about to complete the first MSIP Advanced Parent Study Group. The group meets at St. Catherine Laboure in Sappington. The group is led by Jean Alessi and Anne Steele. Parents are from their first study groups in Lindberg School, Parkway United Church of Christ, St. Mathias, as well as St. Catherine Laboure.

Mary Powell and Mary Wilson, both Counselors in the Pattonville School District, have announced that they are conducting an eight week Parent Study Group at Pattonville Heights School. Over twenty parents are in attendance.

Columbia -- The "Practical Parenting" (Adlerian) education program was presented by Ken Marlin to about 60 University of Missouri extension workers from all parts of the state attending a three-day staff workshop on parent training approaches, April 28, 29 and 30. Ken also has been busy in the central Missouri area giving a talk titled "How to be a lucky parent" to PTA and other groups.

NEWSNOTES -- Region II, Columbia, Mo. (cont'd)

Guidance counselors are leading mini "Practical Parenting" courses at Ridgeway, New Haven and Grant Elementary Schools. Seventeen parents at the University of Missouri Lab School (covering kindergarten through 6th graders). Fifteen parents just finished a mini course at Calvery Episcopal Church (moderated by a lay volunteer) and are getting set to start a maxi course, using CHILDREN: THE CHALLENGE as their study text.

Kansas City -- Along with spring, parent education is blossoming out all over in the Kansas City area. About 150 parents are or have been recently enrolled in "Practical Parenting" mini courses (some moderated by counselors, most by volunteer parents) in elementary school systems. Southeastern Jackson County Mental Health Center is starting several mini courses with staff members as moderators. The United Methodist Church seminary has 16 parents finishing a mini course led by a seminary student.

MINNESOTA

Minneapolis -- Adlerians at the Alfred Adler Institute of Minnesota have been "getting good ink" lately, as the saying goes. Mary Shea was the subject of a 2-page article in a publication of Minnesota Metropolitan State College, from which she recently received her degree. Fae Moog was interviewed for an article about her Family Education Center work and her involvement in Adlerian psychology for the North Memorial Hospital newsletter. Dwight Townes was the subject of one of a series of reports in the Minneapolis Tribune on people searching for something to believe in. The article was headed "Doctor finds psychology alternative to pills." Also quoted in recent newspaper articles have been Bob Bartholow, Gisela and Karl Hertzke, and Janice Weiner.

Bob Willhite has been authorized by the AAIM Board of Directors to direct a pilot project developing a treatment program for families with alcohol and chemical addiction. The program will run the months of July and August.

Bob Bartholow gave the keynote address at a Human Relations Workshop in Crystal, Minnesota, on April 19. His topic was "The State of the Union: A Look at Contemporary Marriage and Family Life." Within the last month Bob has also spoken to the Faribault FEC on "Adlerian Family Counseling", to the St. Louis Park chapter of Parents Without Partners on "Readjustment through Involvement", and at Fairview-Southdale Hospital on "The Role of the Single Parent in a Changing Society."

Mary Shea, AAIM Board member, and Bob Bartholow shared the platform in a joint talk before the National Home Fashion League on April 17. They spoke on "Changing Roles of Women; Women in the Work World."

Jean Ballou and Pat Davis gave an overview of Adlerian Psychology and a demonstration of family constellation to 80 faculty members of Park Center Senior High in Osseo for in-service training on April 22.

Ruth Katz spoke to a group of High School students who are training to be Girl Scout leaders and counselors. She also spoke to children, ages 6-14, dealing with discipline and behavior problems from the Adlerian point of view.

Ethelyn Cohen and Jeanine Hall presented a seminar on "Human Sexuality-The Intimacy Gap" in Jonathan. Ethelyn also spoke on Human Sexuality at a Girl Scout all-day workshop on April 26.

The Rudolf Dreikurs Institute for Social Equality, Co-Directors Bill and Mim Pew, will hold its first session June 16-20 on their 180 acre farm near Cannon Falls, Minnesota. The fee for 40 hours of Intensive Social Therapy, a group therapeutic

NEWSNOTES -- Region II, Minneapolis, Minn. (cont'd)

activity based on principles of Individual Psychology, is \$150.00; room and board \$75.00. Registration is limited to 20 people and a deposit of \$50.00 must be made by June 1, 1975. Further information may be obtained by writing the Rudolf Dreikurs Institute, 1725 Emerson Avenue South, Minneapolis, Minn. 55403 or phoning 612-377-4617.

Mim and Bill Pew will present "Marriage Counseling as a Husband-Wife Team" on Saturday, May 24, at the ASAP Convention in New York. The advantages and disadvantages of 4-track therapy will be described. Bill Pew will present "Dreikurs and the Future" at the Convention on Sunday, May 25. Dreikurs' predictions on a large and small scale, which were devastatingly accurate, and his proposed optimistic solutions will be presented by Dreikurs' biographer.

Mim and Bill Pew will be doing a two day Marriage Counseling Workshop following the ASAP Convention in New York on May 26 and 27.

May 22, Mim and Bill Pew will be speakers at the Front Line Seminar for Hospital Public Relations to be held at North Memorial Hospital in Minneapolis.

April speaking events for the Pews included: April 9 - Bill Pew was luncheon speaker for the Minnesota Academy of Family Physicians Annual Spring Refresher Workshop. Bill and Mim Pew demonstrated marriage counseling of a medical marriage for the Minnesota Academy of Family Physicians. April 16 - Bill Pew spoke for the Fourth District Minnesota Nurses Association on "Critical Incidents in Nursing." Miriam Pew taught Adlerian Psychotherapy as a part of a course given through Continuing Education in Social Work at the University of Minnesota. April 12 - Mim Pew conducted a workshop for the runaway youth project entitled "Understanding and Working with Adolescents" in Slayton, Minnesota. April 21 - Mim and Bill Pew conducted two family interviews for a conference for Columbia Heights residents in the general metropolitan area of Minneapolis-St. Paul. April 28 - Mim Pew presented a workshop for Multnomah County Intermediate Education District and representatives from fourteen other districts in Multnomah County. She discussed how to deal with "hard core behavior problems" and demonstrated family counseling.

April 5 and 6, Mrs. Sadie (Tee) Dreikurs conducted a workshop for art therapy at St. John's Hospital. This is the same hospital that sponsors the Marriage and Family Education Center conducted weekly by the Pews.

REGION III--SOUTH

ALABAMA

Maxwell AFB -- Steve Hirschorn is presently leading a Parent Study Group at the Spanish Quarters Apartments Clubhouse. Steve is planning to lead another group this summer through Troy State University's Continuing Education Program.

Dorothy Betts has been leading a Social Equality Group based on the text SOCIAL EQUALITY: THE CHALLENGE OF TODAY by Dr. Rudolf Dreikurs. The group has just completed a ten-week study held at the Westminister Presbyterian Church.

A Women's Study Course is being offered at Alabama State University. <u>Dr. Carolyn</u> Thomas and <u>Dorothy Betts</u> are co-leading the course which can be taken to receive undergraduate or graduate credit. The course will be offered again in the fall. As part of this course, there will be an Assertion Training Workshop on May 17. For more information, contact Dorothy Betts, 4606 Sunshine Dr., Montgomery, 281-8284.

NEWSNOTES -- Region III (cont'd)

FLORIDA

Pompano -- Don Dinkmeyer is doing a 5-week Workshop for Palmview Elementary School, Pompano, Fla., beginning April 28, 1975.

KENTUCKY

Lexington -- A Workshop on Human Sexuality was held at the Ramada Inn Imperial on April 26 and 27 in Lexington, conducted by Albert Ellis.

OKLAHOMA

Tulsa -- Psychology in the Classroom is growing in popularity among teachers at the University of Tulsa. Joe W. Tidrow, Coordinator of Graduate Studies, College of Education, is offering Psychology in the Classroom in the summer session and fall semester.

SOUTH CAROLINA

<u>Columbia</u> -- The Columbia Adlerian Society Study Group held a meeting on April 26 with <u>Steve Skelton</u> and <u>Joan Glick</u> leading the discussion of <u>What Life Should Mean to You</u>.

Sara Wildeboer, Mary Jane McDonald and Virginia Taylor have two Children: The Challenge parent study groups going in Hartsville and report that the groups are progressing very well.

Frank Walton is conducting a short course at USC entitled "Winning the Cooperation of Children". It will include some counseling of the parents involved.

TEXAS

Houston -- June Holly spoke on "Utilizing Adlerian Psychology in Community Agencies at the March meeting of the Texas Society of Adlerian Psychology. Ms. Holly was in charge of a program funded by the Emergency School Aid-Act for setting up a communication network in the trouble zones of high schools between students, teachers, staffs, and the community.

Walter E. O'Connell, along with William S. Taegel, will be giving a psychodrama workshop May 16-17 in the UST Student Center. Emphasis will be on the psychodramatic innovations of the two leaders, with particular attention to democratic psychodrama (O'Connel's use of Adler) and transactional psychodrama (Taegel's use of Berne).

The University of Houston Counselor Education Department will be giving a 3-week workshop, for 3 hours graduate credit, from June 20-July 9, 1-5 p.m. daily. The title will be "Counselor Consultation with Teachers and Parents." It is a skill-oriented program with live demonstrations. Adderian techniques will be emphasized with Dreikurs' four goals being the central concept. For more information, write Bill Umstead at 11503 Neff, Houston 77072.

The Houston Group Psychotherapy Society held an open meeting on April 29. Walter O'Connell, Bill Taegel, Eugene Divita, M.D., presented "Newer Developments in Group Action Therapy."

NEWSNOTES -- Region III, Houston, Texas (cont'd)

On April 25, Walter E. O'Connell and Barbara Brightwell led a one-day workshop entitled "Confrontation of Death: To Each His Own Understanding". In exploring the subject of death, participants were led to discoveries about his/her quality of living. The workshop was held at the Center for Creative Resources, Houston.

May 4 and 11, Walter O'Connell lectured on "Encouragement as Spiritual Movement" at the River Oaks Baptist Church, Houston.

From the TSAP Newsletter --"Walter E. O'Connell has been given recognition as being among the 110 most famous clinical psychologists in the country. The 110 most productive researchers composed the list, with the group being selected because they are individuals recognized by the profession (APA) as having made an important and outstanding contribution to clinical psychology on a comprehensive basis."

VIRGINIA

Bristol -- Dan Eckstein is conducting a six-week parent-study group at State-Street Methodist Church in Bristol. Two hours graduate or undergraduate credit are available through the University of Virginia. On April 28, he conducted a teacher-group examining "Winning Children Over" for the faculty at Independence (VA) High School. Dan will also address the annual meeting of the Marion (VA) Mental Health Association on May 5 regarding the "total family concept."

Judy Eckstein recently demonstrated the DUSO Kit for teachers and counselors of the Bristol Virginia School District.

REGION IV--MIDDLE-ATLANTIC

DELAWARE

Family Education Center of Delaware -- an all day Sunday workshop on the subject of Adlerian Lifestyle Assessment was held on April 20. The workshop included one lecture with discussion and demonstration of this Adlerian technique used in individual counseling. It was led by Leo Gold.

OHIO

Dayton -- CONGRATULATIONS to the Alfred Adler Institute of Dayton on the publication of their first newsletter. The co-editors are: John F. Britt, 221 Rockhill Ave., Kettering, Ohio 45429 and Paul Papanek, Dayton Board of Education, 348 W. First Street, Dayton, Ohio 45402.

The Northmont Society of Individual Psychology, a parent-run organization in conjunction with the Northmont Public Schools, offers parent study groups, regular seminars for parents and teachers, and a family counseling center. For further information, write to Pat Behlau, 6912 Morrow Drive, Dayton, Ohio 45415.

Adaline Starr presented a "Demonstration of Psychodrama" to the Northmont Society of Individual Psychology on April 18 and at the Alfred Adler Institute of Dayton on April 19.

Harold Mosak presented "Theory and Practice of Psychotherapy and Counseling" in March at the University of Dayton. Gregory G. Floridis reported on Mosak's presentation

NEWSNOTES -- Region IV, Dayton, Ohio (cont'd)

in the AAID Newsletter and stated in part, "One can only express admiration for <u>Harold Mosak</u> who gave the last session on counselling and psychotherapy. Here is a man who is untiring, inspiring and a devotee of the Adlerian Concept of Individual Psychology. Dr. Mosak's inimitable style of lecturing, illustrating with anecdotes, and humor gave an excellent presentation on psychotherapy."

NEW JERSEY

East Orange -- The New Jersey Society of Adlerian Psychology presented a portrait of Alfred Adler to Seton Hall University in grateful acknowledgement of the generous encouragement and cooperation the University has given to the NJSAP. It was dedicated on Sunday, May 4, at 1:30 p.m. with Alexandra Adler making the presentation.

Donald Lombardi spoke on Adlerian topics recently at Maplewood Junior High School, Millburn High School, to Middlesex County probation officers, Perth Amboy at the State Department of Health, Princeton; Seton Hall Health Fair and the Jew Jersey Chapter of the American Council on Alcoholism. Leo Gold spoke to the PTA of Martin Luther King Elementary School, Edison and Barbara Rabinowitz spoke to the PTA of Tuscan School, Maplewood. Dahlia Mann is leading a study group at Mount Pleasant Elementary School, West Orange.

PENNSYLVANIA

ANNOUNCEMENT: July 14-18 Training Human Service Personnel Workshop, the Pennsylvania State University, University Park, Pa. Purpose: To train trainers and supervisors of human service personnel to identify the training needs of human service personnel and teach a series of basic helping skills. Contact: Hubert S. Sharpe, Jr., The Pennsylvania State University, 410 J. Orgis Keller Bldg., University Park, Pa. 16802, Phone (814) 865-7557.

WEST VIRGINIA

Charleston -- Robert L. Powers led a marriage counseling workshop on April 11 and 12. The workshop was co-sponsored by several Kanawha Valley agencies and was held at Charleston, W. Va.

Sister Noreen McCarrick, a family counselor trained in the Adlerian approach to child-rearing, is leading two parent study groups at the Sacred Heart Convent in Charleston, W.Va.

GREATER WASHINGTON AREA

The annual membership meeting of the <u>Individual Psychology Association of Greater Washington</u>, Inc. will be held June 2, 1975 at Bethesda Christian Church, Chevy Chase, Md., at 8:00 p.m. The meeting will include the election of officers and directors, the annual report of activities for the past year, and a 45-minute play "Bows and Arrows" by Gloria Iane of the FEC of Delaware, put on by some if IPA members.

Bowie State College -- The following weekends have been scheduled for the annual Fall Adlerian Conferences: October 4 & 5, October 25 & 26, and November 15 & 16.

REVION V--NORTHEAST

CANADA

Toronto -- The Toronto Association of Individual Psychology held a conference on May 10 on "Responsibility - The Challenge of Living", from 9:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. Society members on the program included Marion Clapham, keynote address, Nathan Siegel, Althea Poulos, Stanley Shapiro, Pearl Cassel, Alan Dunn, Eugene Dobie and Mal Pyper, workshop leaders.

MASSACHUSSETTS

Waltham -- The following dates have been set for summer workshops at the Espousal Center, Waltham. For details write Espousal Center, 554 Lexington St., Waltham, Mass., 02154; (617) 893-3465.

June 20-22 - On Living and Dying with Dignity. Joe Wysong, Gestalt therapist.

July 11-13 - Life Style Modification Institute. Dr. Raymond Corsini.

July 14-15 - Adlerian Training Program for Elementary and Secondary School Teachers and Pupil Personnel. Vincent Calia, Raymond Corsini, Rev. Nicholas Spagnolo.

NEW YORK

New York City -- Alexandra Adler lectured on three Saturdays: April 5, 12 and 19, at the Rockland Community College on Child Guidance and Psychotherapy, as part of the Alfred Adler Institute courses. She also lectured at the New York School of Psychiatry on April 23 on the Individual Psychology of Alfred Adler.

MAINE

Orono - Don Dinkmeyer will be teaching a two-week Workshop on Consulting with Teachers and Parent Groups July 14-25 at the University of Maine, Orono, Maine.

RHODE ISLAND

<u>Woonsocket</u> -- On Saturday, May 10, 1975, the Alfred Adler Institute of Rhode Island sponsored a workshop conducted by <u>Frank Walton</u>. The all-day workshop included a group counseling session with teenagers, and an individual session with an adolescent. Interspersed throughout the demonstration were short lectures on counseling techniques and Adlerian theory as it relates to adolescents.

Practical Parenting Groups are meeting for ten two-hour weekly sessions in the Woonsocket area. CHILDREN: THE CHALLENGE is used as a basis for discussion in the group and practice within the family.

Another project initiated by Woonsocket Family and Child Service is bringing together many people interested in better relationships with their children. WFCS is asking people in the area to host coffee hours in their homes for friends, relatives and neighbors. This has proved to be a creative and interesting way of exposing people to our methods and letting them know what is available for their children and families, reports the WFCS. For information, contact: WFCS, 8 Court St., Woonsocket, R.I. 02895 (401) 762-5656.

VERMONT

University of Vermont Summer Workshop in Adlerian Psychology -- Monday, June 30 through Saturday, July 5, at the campus at Burlington, Vt. This year's topic is

NEWSNOTES -- Region V, Vermont (cont'd)

"Life Style: Theory and Assessment" and can be taken for 3 credits or for non-credit. Tuition and fees come to \$145 for a non-resident; rooms are \$22 for half a double and \$27 for a single; meals are \$22 for five days, fifteen meals (weekend meals are on a cash basis). Participating are: H. L. Ansbacher, Kurt Adler, Helene Papanek, Robert L. Powers and Rowena Ansbacher. (Write to Summer Session, UVM, Burlington, Vt. 05401).

INTERNATIONAL NEWS

GREEK SOCIETY OF ADLERIAN STUDIES

L. Arouh, secretary, reported on the activities of the Society, which has grown to a social movement and is very active in the Athens area. Its main activities are the prevention of mental health through study groups led by lay people, group leaders, who have training and solid experience in study groups. The Society holds open monthly meetings with the presentation and discussion of major Adlerian subjects offered by professionals. This year their activities extend up to 19 study groups including 12 groups addressed to mothers, 3 groups for adolescents, 3 evening groups for couples and one for teachers.

Bernice Grunwald led a seminar on Counseling and Children Psychology in November. Arouh stated "the Seminar was a great success and Mrs. Grunwald gave the best of herself. From reports received by teachers the sayings of Mrs. Grunwald had a great appeal on them and they are applying her techniques in their work."

WORLD CONGRESS

World Federation for Mental Health is holding a World Congress August 10-16, 1975 in Copenhagen. For further information and registration form, write: WFMH World Congress, c/o DIS CONGRESS SERVICE, 3 Knabrostraede, 1210 Copenhagen K, Denmark.

HERTHA ORGLER PUBLICATIONS

Word has been received from Hertha Orgler that her book Alfred Adler the Man and His Work Triumph Over the Inferiority Complex has been published recently in other countries-Alfred Adler Triumph Über den Minderwertigkeitskomplex, Tashenbuch (pocketbook), publ. Kindler Verlag Munich 1974 in series "Geist und Psyche". The foreword is by Kurt Seelmann, Director of Youth Department, Munich Town Council, ret. Stadtjugendamt Direktor. This foreword was in the 2nd edition of the same book published by Urban und Schwarzenberg, med. and scientific publ., Munich-Vienna 1972. The book was published at the end of 1974 in Belgium in French at Marabout (publisher): H. Orgler ce qu'Adler a vraiment dit. Marabout has a collection called "Marabout Université" and it includes the foreword of the Paris edition by Professeur Jean Lhermitte, University of Paris.

NEW PUBLICATION

A BIBLIOGRAPHY FOR ADLERIAN PSYCHOLOGY By Harold H. Mosak and Birdie Mosak.
(A HEMISPHERE Publication)

THE BOOK: This volume contains nearly 10,000 entries, including books, chapters of books, journal and newspaper articles, and monographs in more than 17 languages, dating to the beginning of this century. This bibliography places Adlerian psychology in context, enables the comparing and contrasting of other viewpoints, and shows how non-Adlerian literature sometimes parallels, tests, and even confirms Adlerian hypotheses. All entries are listed alphabetically by author, and a thoroughly cross-referenced index enables the reader to locate complete listings of materials on any subject pertinent to Adlerian scholarship.

MARKET: Students and professionals interested in Adlerian psychology, Psychotherapy, and Personality Theory.

NOTE TO REVIEWERS: Review copies will be available upon publication. Please send requests to the Promotion Manager at the Halsted Press, 605 Third Ave., New York, N.Y. 10016. Two clippings of your review would be appreciated.

ORDERING INSTRUCTIONS: Order from the Alfred Adler Institute of Chicago, 110 S. Dearborn, Chicago, III. 60603.

PRICE: \$17.50 (10% discount for ASAP members) plus 40 cents handling.
Ill. residents add 5% sales tax.

POSITION WANTED

Dr. Ed Stormer is taking a year off from Governors State University, Park Forest, Ill. and is looking for an opportunity for teaching and research in applying Adlerian techniques. If you have any leads, please phone him at GSU: 534-5000.

IDEAS WANTED

The Alfred Adler Institute of Dayton reports that it is that time of year when they elect new members to its Board and elect new Board officers. They are also in the process of re-organizing the Institute to offer a broader range of services, hopefully to include the sponsoring of parent study groups, a family education center, a speakers bureau, and other services. They would like help in planning for such an expansion of services. Send your ideas to AAID, 122 E. Apple St., Dayton, Ohio 45409.

THANKS TO ASAP CONTRIBUTORS

Contributions continue to come in, in response to President Powers' request in January for contributions over and above the amount of dues to help meet rising costs. We wish to say "thank you" for your help and support. The following have contributed since the April Newsletter (March 6 through May 14).

Anderson, M. Arnold, C. Aubry, W. Bartholow, R. Bitter, J. Blum, E.	Carson, W. Croake, J. Dewey, M. & E. Disher, D. Dunlap, R. Floyd, B.	Gleason, W. Granum, R. Katz, R. Lieben, B. McCormick, L. McKelvie, W.	Pancner, R. Pepper, F. Stropko, A. Thatcher, P. Washington, C. Whitley, O.
---	--	---	--

	12		

RETURN TO: ASAP Newsletter

Eugene J. McClory, Editor

110 S. Dearborn, Suite 1400

Chicago, Illinois 60603